

TDC Minutes

August 4th, 2025

6:30 - 8:00 pm

SHS Media Center, SB

Meeting called by: Chip Grennan

Type of meeting: TDC Board Meeting

President: Chip Grennan

Notes: Yesenia Bossano

Board

Attendees:

President - Chip Grennan
Treasurer - Lisa Tiemann
Communications Director - **Vacant**
Recording Secretary - Yesenia Bossano
Social Media Director- Mike Regas
Webmaster - Matt Romero

Vice President - Lisa Carnes
Field Director - Erik Natwick
Special Events Director- Misty Love
Volunteer/Merch Director- Krista Saxe
JV/14U Liasion - Stephanie Mumme

Minutes

Agenda item: Opening Meeting

Presenter: Chip Grennan

Discussion:

OPENING Meeting called to order at [6:43] PM. Motion seconded by [All board in favor] .

REVIEW/APPROVAL of PREVIOUS MEETING MINUTES: Motion to approve last month's meeting minutes (July 2025). Motion approved by [All board in favor]

COMMENTS:

- Matt covered media day and went well
- Hadley Winslow resigned as Communication Director. Mike will post position for Communication director. Nominations thus far: Morgan Herte and Amy Estrada. Board to vote via Band Poll.
- BBQ organized by Misty was a success. Misty did an amazing job of obtaining food from several restaurants in the community.
- Possible challenge between the classes to see who can bring in more money for Vertical Raise. Biggest percentage increase from now to the end
- Coach Burke is in need of a cooler. TDC to get.
- September 5th game against Oxbridge Academy has been moved to September 4th (away)
- Coach Gunner new Assistant AD
- Coach to give kids copy of consent form needed in order to play in the SSAA

Agenda item: Coach's Report

Presenter: Coach Burke

Discussion:

- Coach not present.
- Needs for coach
 - Consent forms for SSAA signed and returned by students this week in order to play

Agenda Item: Treasure's Report **Presenter** Lisa Tiemann

Month beginning balance: \$33,121.52
Month ending balance: \$44,077.64

- Discussion:**
- Flag fundraiser has brought in 18,855.45 as of today 8/4/25
 - Vertical Raise is doing well. Juniors are doing well with the fundraising. As of today we have raised \$6744.
 - Money brought in by each class is as follows:
 - Freshmen—\$1970
 - Sophmores—\$955
 - Juniors—\$2694
 - Seniors—\$1127
 - New players registering.
 - We have 15 players who have not paid their players fee; a lot of them are seniors. Should we look into possible consequences? Any ideas on how to get the money in from these players? Letters have already been given to players in reference to this.
 - Do we leave this up to coach? Maybe a player/coach meeting to see what is going on?

Agenda Item: Vice President **Presenter:** Lisa Carnes

- Discussion:**
- Banners for sponsors will be here Wednesday and we need to get them up. Looking to do this on Thursday, 8/7 after 6-8. Sean, Lisa, Chip to assist with this. Consider creating a signup genius to help get banners up.
 - Volunteers also needed to build a wall for storage area to store our equipment. Looking at doing this on Thursday, 8/7 from 4-6.
 - Tshirts with sponsors on it will need to be ordered. Turn around time is 2 weeks
 - Vertical Raise is doing well.
 - Few kids who have not shared.
 - Plans to give \$100 to top earner from Vertical Raise itself.
 - Prize from TDC if goal is exceeded—dinner, an award for top three, and \$100, \$75, \$50 for merch store.

Agenda item: Field Director **Presenter:** Erik Natwick

- Discussion:**
- Approved for dinners from the church evening before each home game of the season and playoff games. There will be no cost to TDC. Erik and Trinity Church to cover cost.
 - Volunteers needed if interested.
 - Everything for field set up can be done on Wednesday night all the way to Friday night.

Agenda item: Special Events Director **Presenter:** Misty Love

- Discussion:**
- Working on getting fridge for the Fieldhouse for the beverages that are being donated.
 - Volunteers needed for merch table from 1-6 day of registration. Signup genius to be posted for this.
 - Longdoggers to do meal for the first game of the season
 - Working on grants from Publix and Sprouts
 - Moms mixer is this Friday, 8/8 at Tide and Tonic

Agenda item: Volunteer/Merch Director **Presenter:** Krista Saxe

- Discussion:**
- Registration day will be 1st day of selling Merch. Limited supply of shirts to be sold, and leftover shirts from last season. 16 hats: 4 hats of each style. If sold out, the shop site has the hats. Car fresheners too.
 - We have 1 tent and table for Merch selling on game days
 - On game days: Clover to stay at Merch table and parking to have QR code.
 - Getting shift breakdown for registration day via signup genius. Clover, cash, or check as payment forms on this day.

Agenda Item: JV/14U Liasion **Presenter:** Steph Mumme

- Discussion:**
- Email for chain gang for JV/Varsity games and merch table assistance have been sent out.

Agenda Item: Webmaster **Presenter:** Matt Romero

- Discussion:**
- List is needed from Coach for hierarchy of Coaches
 - Questions from Sponsors on how and when do they get their Season tickets and parking passes.
 - Lisa is working on parking tickets and Mike is working on season passes.
 - Feedback from businesses that sponsored and obtained magnets, consistent with the timing not being great. They would prefer we reach out in November or December.
 - Flyer for Mixer and SSAA will be sent out

Agenda Item: Social Media Director **Presenter:** Mike Regas

- Discussion:**
- Makeup day for pictures to be Saturday, 8/9 or Sunday, 8/10. Saturday after 12, Sunday all day is available.
 - Needs list of Seniors to make sure he has those athletes done as well
 - Please make sure to like, comment, and share social media posts
 - Will be posting Mixer information on Socials
 - Varsity team band is not quite active; little engagement.
 - Chip will try to get Coach Ashley to get more parents engaged.

Agenda Item: Other Business **Presenter:** Open Forum

- Discussion:**
- Magnets for locker will be donated by Erik once we have finalized roster. Mike to look at getting these done.
 - Needs input from board for finalized design
 - Bartman will have spirit kits with black/red shirts and shorts, with name. These will arrive before the first game.
 - Team manager gear ordered as well and will be here that same day.
 - Coaches to get two long sleeve shirts and hats.
 - Max (the Photographer) needs some shirts too
 - If Dave needs help with parking, we can do a signup genius.
 - Players that did not pay, or help, can help clean the fields after the games on Friday.
 - New Gatorade bottles have been ordered. Will be arriving in about 3 weeks.
 - Water buffalo has been ordered
 - To be towed by golf cart
 - Motion to move TDC Meetings to first Tuesday of the month, instead of Monday's
 - All in Favor---Motion Approved

Agenda item: President Closing Meeting **Presenter:** Chip Grennan

Discussion:

CLOSING Meeting adjourned by President [[Chip Grennan](#)] at [8:00] PM. Motion Second [[All in Favor](#)]. **NEXT MEETING** tentatively set for [TBD](#), at 6:30 p.m. location [TBD](#).

Meeting Attendees:

Yesenia Bossano
Stephanie Mumme
Lisa Carnes
Lisa Tiemann
Krista Saxe
Misty Love
Mike Regas
Chip Grennan
Matt Romero
Rachel Romero
Brett DiSario
Courtney DiSario
Stephanie Snyder
Amy Estrada
Dave Kressler
Kelly Grennan
Jessica Jacobs
Erik Natwick
KT Natwick
Morgan Herte

